NEWSLETTER

PH2LOA
June 2019
THE ANNUAL MEETING WILL BE AT THE DA PAVILION ON AUGUST 18th FROM 3PM TO 5PM.  DUE TO POPULAR DEMAND, THE MENU WILL BE A REPEAT OF LAST YEAR… TACOS WITH ALL THE FIXINGS AND A DESSERT.  A WELL DRINK VOUCHER WILL ALSO BE PROVIDED.    SO MANY ENJOYED THE MENU FROM LAST YEAR.  WE WILL HAVE TWO $50 DA GIFTCARDS DRAWINGS FOR THE MEMBERS WHO ARE PRESENT AND THE HOA WAIVER DRAWING WHICH WILL INCLUDE ALL HOA MEMBERS.  PLEASE EMAIL/PHONE FLO IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND SO WE CAN PLAN FOR THE AMOUNT OF FOOD NEEDED. 

The Board will apply for a weed spraying grant along the roadway for 2020.  If we get the grant it generally pays $500 of the spraying and PH2 pays the rest.  The grant is dependent on various factors like the number of applications/type of spraying/ frequently etc.  If anyone wishes to have their lots sprayed you can contact the vendor directly to make arrangements.  Our vendor is
Mr.  Justin Taylor…. justintaylor33@yahoo.com…406-207-1411.  
The HOA new method of collection was successfull.  The Board did need to contact members by phone/email/snail mail/newsletter to remind people that we will no longer be sending postcard notifications. We use email and snail mail instead.  Please contact us if you wish to update your email/address/phone contact information.  If we do not have the correct contact information then we will have difficulty reaching you.  The Board did an excellent job of contacting those whose information had changed only it was a time-consuming effort.  As we are all volunteers, we hope you will continue to keep us posted of any changes.     
You are all welcome to attend the Board meetings which are held every other month on the second Monday (Dec, Feb, April etc.)  The location sometimes changes so contact any Board member if you wish to attend.  It is always good to have different viewpoints/issues etc to make the HOA better.  If you to have an item included in the Newsletter please contact Flo at phase2landowners@yahoo.com or phone 406-540-2768.  We are all interested in critter reports, activities and events in the community etc.  If you are interested in volunteering to be a Board member contact any board member.  
Favorite joke:

Employer:  We need someone who is highly responsible.

Applicant:  In that case, I am your man.  At my last job, every time something went wrong, they told me I was responsible.
President Shane Heupel…  370-3417

Vice President Dave Spence…  677-3173

Treasurer Kim Myre…406-799-4194

ACC Jon Kimble….599-352-1455

Secretary Flo Fenstad….540-2768                                                                                
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